West Kelowna Minor Baseball
Annual General Meeting Minutes
Nov. 19, 2013

7pm 

Best Western Inn, West Kelowna

Attendance: Tom Katelnikoff, Carol Katelnikoff, Ron Baun, Don Klettke, Lisa Thomas,  Donna Cornell, Patrick Wielders, Todd Loeppky, Jane Watson, Randy Sheehan, Tasha Prasad
Call to Order 7:15pm
1.0  Review and Approval of Previous Minutes and Agenda: Motion to accept: Todd Loeppky,  2nd Ron Baun,  All in Favor. Carried
2.0 Review of Financial Report: Ron Baun  Report Attached Motion to accept: Ron Baun, 2nd Todd Loeppky,  All in Favor, Carried
3.0 Director’s Reports

3.1 T-Ball Report (Tasha Prasad) Report attached

3.2 Tadpole Report (Krista Johnson) Report Attached
3.3 Mosquito Report (Patrick Wielders) Report Attached
3.4 Pee Wee Report (Frank Hobbs) Report Attached
3.5 Bantam Report (Brian Pavia) Not in attendance. Report given by Don Klettke: 2 Bantam A teams and 1 Bantam AA team this year. Bantam struggled with scheduling. Bantam A schedule did not come out till 1 week after season started. In Bantam AA there were only 3 teams in the league. West Kelowna won the year end tournament.
3.6 Midget Report (Norm Hanson) Report Attached
3.7 1st Vice President Report (Don Klettke) Report Attached
3.8 2nd Vice President Report (Ron Baun) Picture day went good. Most teams were there. Photographer was very accommodating in getting us a 2nd day for photos ( for teams unable to be there on 1st date) and retakes. Cost for photos was very close to the same as last year
3.9 Registrar Report (Lisa Thomas)

3.10 Webmaster Report (Lisa Thomas)

3.11 Equipment Director (Vacant)

3.12 Uniform Director (Donna Cornell) Report Attached
3.13 Head Coach (Tom Katelnikoff) report in President’s Report
3.14 Tournament Director (Vacant)

3.15 Concession Director (Carol Katelnikoff) Report Attached
3.16 VOC Report; Given by Tom Katelnikoff: Another successful year. All divisions were full at tournament. Midget AAA first year in tournament. Had to use SOMBA fields also. WKMBA will again receive money back from the VOC for coach training.
3.17 Fundraising (Vacant)

3.18 Umpires (Report by Tom Katelnikoff/ Don Klettke) In President’s report.
4.0 President’s Report (Tom Katelnikoff) Report Attached
5.0 Election of New Board Members

President          Outgoing: Tom Katelnikoff      Elected: Tom Katelnikoff
1st Vice Pres.    Outgoing: Don Klettke             Elected: Don Klettke
Secretary          Outgoing: Sharon Jack             Elected: Still open
Appointed Positions:

Tadpole Director: Still Open
Uniform Director: Still Open
Equipment Director:Still Open
Tournament Director: Still Open
6.0 New Business: 
6.1Rally Cap Program: Board still in favor of using the program for our 7u and 9U divisions. Strong leadership needed however for it to run successfully. Suggested that our older graduated players get involved in coaches these levels. Also suggested that more seasoned coaches (such as Tom, Todd, Patrick) do the evaluations for the Rally Caps.
6.2 Motion put on table to raise fees for 2014 Spring League. Motioned by:  Lisa Thomas
Motion to raise fees to:

7U from $85 up to $90

9U from $85 up to $90

11U from $150 up to $160

13U from $175 up to $180

15U from $185 up to $190

18U from $195 up to $200

Motion accepted by: Don Klettke                 2nd: Ron Baun
                                 All in Favor  Yes    Carried
7.0 Draw for Free Registration: Draw was drawn by Jane Watson.  Winner of draw; Patrick Wielders.

8.0 Adjournment 9:00 pm
